Kex, Lori

From: Barbara Leighton

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 11:55 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Redistricting

Dear Supervisors:

| live in Newbury Park and support "Community Map Version 2" for redistricting. This map is the result of collaborative
efforts of some 15 local groups and feels like a good step toward much needed representative democracy. | believe this
is an important way to engage communities in the struggles we face for a livable, thriving Ventura County, especially with
climate change in the future.

Thank you for you careful consideration of this option.

Sincerely,
Barbara Leighton





